DEFENSE COUNTERINTELLIGENCE AND SECURITY AGENCY
27130 TELEGRAPH ROAD
QUANTICO, VA 22134-2253

October 25, 2021

Mr. Dennis S. Brewer
1210 City Place
Edgewater, NJ 07020

Dear Mr. Brewer:

This is in reference to both your original correspondence received in our office on September 27,
2021 and your follow-up request which was received on October 25, 2021. In your request, you
would like all records from January 1, 1975 to the present, to include, specific records In
reference to the Department of the Air Force, Department of the Army, Department of the Navy
and various other departments.

The Defense Counterintelligence and Security Agency (DCSA) maintains a master file of all
DCSA conducted investigations only. A search of our systems indicates we have no record
under your name and identifying information.

Please be aware that a request for records from another government agency will have to be made
to that agency specifically as DCSA does not maintain their information. For your convenience,
you may contact the Department of the Air Force, Department of the Army and Department of
the Navy at the following addresses:

Department of the Air Force
SAF/AATI (FOIA)

1000 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330-1000
SAF.AA.HAF.FOIA workflow@us.af.mil
daf.foia@us.af.mil
Phone: 703-693-2735

Department of the Army
U.S Army Freedom of Information Act Office
Records Management and Declassification Agency
9301 Chapek Road, Building 1458
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060-5605
us:u'm\'.be]voir.hqda-oaa—ahs.mbx‘|'|11da-t‘oiaefii;mail.miI
usarlmhbelvoir.hqda—oaa-ahs.mbx.l'mda-foia-public-liaisonfﬁlmai1.mil
Phone: 571-515-0306




Department of the Navy
Chief of Naval Operations, DNS-36
2000 Navy Pentagon
Washington, DC 20350-2000
DONFOIA-PA@navy.mil
donfoia-pa@navy.mil
Phone: 202-685-0412

For any other departments or agencies you wish to contact, you may utilize the National
Freedom of Information Act portal at: FOIA.gov.

Although DCSA located no records pertaining to your request, you are entitled to file an
administrative appeal if you so desire. Appeals should be directed in writing to the: Defense
Counterintelligence and Security Agency. ATTN: Office of General Counsel, 27130 Telegraph
Road, Quantico, VA 22134. Clearly mark the outside of the envelope and your written appeal
letter: “Privacy/FOIA Appeal”. Your appeal must be received by DCSA within ninety (90)
calendar days from the date of this letter to be considered timely. Include with your appeal letter
a copy of your original request and this response letter. Please reference FOIP tracking number
DCSA-B-2021-09611.

If you have any questions regarding this response, contact the Freedom of Information and
Privacy Office for [nvestigations at 724-794-5612, extension 7000. Please reference tracking
number DCSA-B-2021-09611.

Sincerely,
AP T O el

James Delmar
FOIP Technician



